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January 18, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Scott S. Harris 
Clerk of the Court 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20543 

Re: United States, ex rel. Deborah Sheldon v. Allergan Sales LLC, No. 22-593 

Dear Clerk Harris: 

I represent the Respondent in the above-captioned case.  The Court docketed the 
case on December 27, 2022 and the response is due January 26, 2023.  I respectfully request 
a 43-day extension of time, to and including March 10, 2023, in which to file a response.  
I have substantial professional obligations, including filing the Merits Brief and Joint 
Appendix in the recently granted Counterman v. Colorado due February 27, 2023.  
Respondent has not previously requested an extension and a 43-day extension will provide 
sufficient time to fully analyze and respond to the arguments raised in the petition for 
certiorari.   

Respectfully Submitted, 
 

                                               
John P. Elwood 
ARNOLD & PORTER  
   KAYE SCHOLER LLP  
601 Massachusetts Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20001 
(202) 942-5000 
john.elwood@arnoldporter.com 
 

 
 

 cc: All counsel of record 


